



BULLETIN

May 2019

Canyon Lake Men's Golf Club 2019 Board of Directors

President	Jon Evans jon.evans3@verizon.net	951-244-7924
Social 1 st VP	Chris Wilkeson chriswilkeson@yahoo.com	951-255-6313
Wed. Game 2 nd VP	Chuck Newsom inlandchuck@gmail.com	951-775-6640
Tournament	Jerry Watson watsondblplay@msn.com	928-308-9276
Secretary	Ted Horton thhorton@aol.com	951-246-2928
Treasurer	Rodney Smith rsmith@stratwater.com	951-674-1984
Membership & Rules	Greg Brack rgbrack@msn.com	951-570-1239
Public Relations	Chris Poland cpoland@cdpce.com	415-740-7892
Handicap	Rick Halsey rickhalsey@msn.com	951-202-0865
Green Com.	Tom Scudieri	602-799-2100
	thomasscudieri@yahoo.d	<u>com</u>

Club Historian	Jim Magill jamesmagill1926@gmail	951-244-5030 .com
SCGA Rep.	Dudley Thompson jthompso2@aol.com	951-244-6505
Golf Pro	Pat Kemball patkemball@pga.com	951-246-1782

The Men's Golf Club Board of Directors Meets the First Wednesday of Each Month

2019 Tournament Schedule

Sweetheart Tournament February 10 March 23,24 Spring Kickoff & SCGA 4 Ball Presidents & Vice Pres. Cup April 13 Men's Club Championship May 31, June 1,2 Member Guest September 7 Stag Day September 21 Member-Member November 16,17 Christmas Tournament December 14

Canyon Lake Men's Golf Club Mission Statement

Promote Honesty and Integrity in the game of golf.

Promote the enjoyment of, and participation in, the game of golf for all members.

Arrange games and tournaments that are fun, fair and inclusive.

Provide financial disclosure and administer the Club's assets in a professional and business like manner. Promote sportsmanship and care for the golf course.

President's Message

Jon Evans



Wow, we are already in May. This year seems to be going by fast. There haven't been any big issues to deal with this year so far, so hopefully we will continue our good fortune. This year's President's Cup is about half over. Congratulations to all that are still playing. Our tournament chairman, Jerry Watson, is exploring new options to try and make this tournament appealing to more golfers. If you have any suggestions, or reasons why you don't play, please pass them on to Jerry. We as a board put on these events for the membership and strive to meet your needs. The next tournament is the Club Championship. This will be flighted by age. It is a three-day tournament. Please see the signup sheet in the Pro shop for details and to sign up.

As everyone should know by now, there is a tablet in the Pro shop for posting your scores. It looks like most players are now posting regularly. Please keep it up and remember to drop your score cards off in the shop for verification. Our Handicap Chairman, Rick Halsey, is monitoring our play to assure that our handicaps are as equitable as possible. Chuck Newsom is doing a great job running our Wednesday game. Please remember to sign in by 7:15 AM so we can start on time. Your score cards should be turned in promptly after your round, and please keep up with the players ahead of you to keep our pace of play at an acceptable time.

Fiesta Days is fast approaching, and the Men's Club normally enters a number of golf carts in the parade. I will be emailing out details about this event and putting a signup sheet in the Pro Shop so we can get an idea of the number of carts we will have. This is a fun event for the whole community. Please consider participating in the parade.

If you have any issues with the club that are bothering you, please feel free to contact me to share your concerns.

Jon Evans, CLMGC President

President's Message Ura Furry



My congratulations to Mary Burns, she is our new 2019 Club Champ. The flight winners are A Flight Marilyn Bridges, B Flight Lorrie Sjomeling, C Flight Linda Hudson. Great job ladies. The tournament was very nice thanks to Mary Burns and Darlene Cortez. A thanks goes to Linda Helmer and Linda Hudson for a great job on the table decorations.

The "Garage Sale" was a great success. Never thought all you ladies would contribute so many donations for this event. We had so many that we made \$1330.00 for the club, and still donated the remaining items to Angel View. Thanks for all the donations and all of you that volunteered all week preparing and working the garage sale.

Our most improved golfer for March was Kathy Homewood. The Low Gross for April was KK Beecher and Low Net winner was Donna Nunes.

Congratulations to all of you.

SB&R was played at Jurupa in March and 6 ladies went and 5 won. So great job and keep up the good work on making points for our club. We go to Seven Hills on April 25th so hope a lot of you signed up to go. It should be a nice day.

The board and everyone at the April meeting agreed and thought it was a great idea for ladies from outside of Canyon Lake to join our club without an annual membership. They would pay the membership fee for the year and then each time they come they will check in with the pro shop and pay the green fees and cart if they need one. But they would only be able to play on lady's day's events. The other days they would have to be called in as a guest. So, we changed the By-Laws and sent them out for a 30-day reading and at the May General Board Meeting we will vote on it. If you have any questions or concerns come to the meeting which has been cancelled from May 7th to the 14th. This will be a good way to grow our membership and make money for Canyon Lake POA and Pat. There is one lady already interested and is playing Tuesday as a guest and bringing a friend. So, we are hoping this will be a good thing for our club.

The Senior Tournament is being played when this goes to print so I'm hoping you all had a good time and played well. Our Member Guests Invitational is on May 10^{th,} so I am still accepting donations for the raffle at my house. The committee is working very hard so help by signing up. Hope a lot of you signed up and played in our Beautification Tournament to make money to improve our course. The weather is starting to get warm so be prepared for your sun protection.

See you on the course, Ura Furry CLWGC President

Canyon Lake Women's Golf Club 2019 Board of Directors

President 951-244-1910 **Ura Furry** ufurry@verizon.net

Major Tourn 650-766-6765 Mary Burns

meburns21@gmail.com

Handicap 2nd VP Linda Kamashian 951-244-3675

lkamashian@ca.rr.com

Tuesday Tournaments

Barbara Horrigan 951-244-9379

horriganhouse63@gmail.com

Marlene Cathro 951-201-3137

marlene.cathro@ca.rr.com

Recording Secretary

Ina Pickard 951-244-3062 bobandina@gmail.com

Treasurer Kathy Homewood 951-403-3124

kmhomewood@gmail.com Norma Yarbrough 951-244-8753 Membership

normajyarbrough@msn.com

Corresponding Secretary/ Historian

Barbara Spraul 951-244-6540

dbspraul@yahoo.com

Sue Sell 951-660-7355

suesellre@gmail.com

Rules Marilyn Bridges 951-294-7075

marilyn_bridges@ca.rr.com

Social Linda Helmer 951-746-1141

lhelmer1@msn.com

Linda Hudson 951-244-4331

ctrlinda991@verizon.net

Women's Golf Club Board of Directors **Meets the First Tuesday of Each Month**

General Board Meetings February 5, May 7, August 6, November 5

2019 Tournament Schedule

Beat the Pro	January 15
Valentine Tournament	February 12
Club Championship	March 19, 21, 26
Senior Championship	April 23, 30
Member Guest	May 10
President's Cup	June 11,18
Couples Eclectic	July 16, 23
Breast Cancer	August 13
Member/Member	September 10, 12, 17
Jack & Jill	November 23
SB&R Tournament	December 5
Christmas Tournament	December 10

Canyon Lake Women's Golf Club **Mission Statement**

Our Mission is to create and maintain a friendly atmosphere in which golfers of all abilities can participate in, and enjoy, the game of golf. We will promote our primary objective through camaraderie, social events, tournaments and recognition.

We encourage equitable competition through proper handicapping, utilizing USGA standards

We strive to be a source of pride and enjoyment for our members, guests and our community of Canyon Lake

MENS DAYS

	IS DAYS			
3/27/19				
	Two Best Balls of Foursome	Net		
Flight A				
1	Bradford / Quinn / Riniti / Wallace	120	18 Max Skins	
2	Coughlin / Jacobson / Mora / Raworth	121	Mike Sanders	Birdie on 11
3	Cervantez / Finger / Merritt / Sanders	122	Anton Riniti	Birdie on 13
Flight B			Adam Stone	Net 2.5 on 10
1	Gunter / Halsey / Reed / Wagoner	114	John Reed	Net 2.5 on 9
2	Douglas / Gomez / Hemborg / Spaeth	121		
3	D'Amato / Holtschult / Scudieri /	124		
	Taylor			
			36 Max Skins	
Flight C			Ed Cortez	Eagle on 15
1	Clow / Madera / Magill / Merry	112	Bob Clow	Eagle on 6
2	Cortez / Hallahan / Hanover / Paulis	117	James Paulis	Eagle on 7
3	Dawson / Kielty / Thompson / Tice	118		
4/3/201	9			
	Partners Best Ball	Net		
Flight A				
1	Gunter, Bobby / Wagner, David	58	18 Max Skins	
2	Halsey, Rick / Reed, John	59	Gary McKee	Net 1.5 on 8, Net 1.5 on 15
3	Riniti, Anton / Wallace, Bruce	60	Dudley Thompson	Net 1.5 on 17
Flight B			Richard Tucker	Net 1.5 on 11
1	Coughlin, Philip / Newsom, Chuck	53	Tom Fuhrman	Net 2.5 on 4
2	Franks, Dennis / Jacobs, Tim	58	David Wagner	Net 2.5 on 16
3	Carlson, Dave / Schrader, Eric	59	Mike Sanders	Birdie on 2
			Greg Perry	Net 2.5 on 14
Flight C			Gary Bradford	Net 2.5 on 9
1	Brown, Frank / Tucker, Richard	53		
2	D'Amato, Tom / Taylor, Clive	59	36 Max Skins	
3	Douglas, George / Furry, Chuck	60	Dennis Franks	Eagle on 15
			Fred Espinosa	Eagle on 17
Flight D				
1	Hanover, Ross / Paulis, James	57		
2	Clow, Bob / Merry, Thom	61		
3	Madera, Leroy / Magill, James	61		

Bunkers and Rakes



The Green Committee, in consultation with the Golf clubs and Pat Kemball, have decided that all rakes should be left in the center area of the bunkers when not in use. It seems that rakes outside of the bunkers are an issue for the maintenance crew, and when inside they are inconvenient for the golfers – or so the discussion goes. The majority ruled after several discussions. So, let's keep the rakes spread around the center area, not along the inside edges, and practice your rake toss often!



MENS DAYS

4/10/20				
	Four Man Aggregate Tin Whistle	SP	18 Max Skins	
Flight A			Gary McKee	Net 1.5 on 17
	Finger / Merritt / Raworth / Stinson	87	Gary Sell	Net 1.5 on 2
	Halsey / Leathley / McCain / Watson	85	Steve Spaeth	Net 2.5 on 6
3	Cervantez / Gunter / Sanders /	83	Gary Bradford	Net 2.5 on 13
	Vandruff		Greg Perry	Net 3.5 on 7
Flight B			Steve McCain	Net 3.5 on 18
1	D'Amato / Holtschult / Scudieri /	96	Mike Sanders	Birdie on 4
	Taylor			
2	Fuhrman / Jernigan / Perry / Rowland	84	Rick Halsey	Birdie on 8
3	Coughlin / Newsom / Raworth /	81		
	Smykla		36 Max Skins	
Flight C			James Magill	Double Eagle on 13
1	Espinosa / Hanover / Henrichsen /	93	Doug Ray	Eagle on 11
	Valencia		Ross Hanover	Eagle on 3
2	Clow / Madera / Magill / Pierick	83	Chris Poland	Eagle on 4
3	Kelch / Morrissette / Petersen /	83	Roger Kielty	Double Eagle on 5
	Ramirez		John Petersen	Double Eagle on 9
4/17/20:	19			
	Two Best Balls of Foursome	Net		
Flight A				
_	Beecher / Gunter / Jacobs / Vandruff	119	18 Max Skins	
	Leathley / McCain / Quinn / Watson	119	Jason Jernigan	Birdie on 11
	Corey / Potenza / Raworth / Stubbs	125	Rick Halsey	Net 2.5 on 12
Flight B			Shannon Vandruff	Net 3.5 on 5
_	Bradford / Coughlin / Newsom /	117		
	Wallace			
2	D'Amato / Holtschult / Taylor /	119	36 Max Skins	
_	Wagoner		Philip Coughlin	Eagle on 12
3	Brown / Fuhrman / Rowland / Tucker	119	Fred Espinosa	Eagle on 10
Flight C			Leroy Madera	Eagle on 16
	Douglas / Hanover / Paulis / Valencia	109	Norm Morrissette	Eagle on 18
	Clow / Madera / Magill / Merry	114	Eric Schrader	Birdie on 8
	. GIOW / INDUCTO / INDUIT / INCTIV	1 1-7	LITO JOIN GUE!	Diluie Oil 0

Most Improved Players			Month of March	n		
Below you will see the list the	SCGA ha	s forwa	rded to us with the names of the memb	ers of		
the CL Men's Golf Club who hav	e show	n the m	ost improvement during the month of N	Иarch.		
	Last	New		Last	New	
1 Jonathon Merry	1.7	0.02	11 Tom Faia	12.3	11.2	
2 Steve Spaeth	19	17	12 James Paulis	38.8	38.2	
3 Pat Maslach	17.8	15.9	13 John Reed	12.5	11.5	
4 Jesse Beecher	14.9	13.2	14 Alan Spitalnick	14.6	13.5	
5 Greg Harris	7.1	6	15 Greg Leathley	9.4	8.6	
6 Ryan Good	10.8	9.5	16 Clive Taylor	18.1	17	
7 Anton Riniti	11	9.7	17 David Wagner	9.6	8.8	
8 Nixon Lauritzen	11.3	10.1	18 Bob Tice	30	29.6	

Canyon Lake Men's Golf Club

The Men's Golf Club would like to congratulate all of the above for the improvement in their game.

Jim Magill, Club Historian

19 Rene Freyre

20 Bob Tallaksen

20.3

17.7

20.1

16.8

23.1

43.7

21.4

42.8

9 Chuck Furry

10 Ted Russelle Sr.

LADIES DAYS

Tuesday Sweeps	4/2/2019		
Game: Low Gross-Low Net			
Low Gross	K. K. Beecher	90	Chin In
Low Gloss	Donna Nunes	72	Chip-In Darlene Cortez
Low Net	Donna Nunes	12	Danielle Collez
A Flight	3 Players		
1st Low Gross	Gerry Meeks	90	
1st Low Net	K.K. Beecher	71	
B Flight	9 Players		
1st Low Gross	Donna Nunes	101	
2nd Low Gross	Norma Yarbrough	105	
1st Low Net	Lorrie Sjomeling	74	
2nd Low Net	Kathy Voss	77	
C Flight	9 Players	- ''	
1st Low Gross	Maxine Whalen	108	
		112	
2nd Los Gross	Ura Furry		
1st Low Net	Linda Johnson	77	
2nd Low Net	Linda Helmer	78	
<u>D Flight</u>	4 Players		
1st Low Gross	Joanna Spiller	114	
1st Low Net	Dawn Haggerty	74	
Tuesday Sweeps	<u>4/9/2019</u>		
Game: Par 3s Free			
A Flight	6 Players		Chip-Ins
1st Place	K. K. Beecher	65	K.K. Beecher (2)
2nd Place	Mary Burns	66	Marilyn Bridges
B Flight		00	Merilyn Murphy
1st Place	10 Players	59	
2nd Place	Kathy Voss	64wco	Joanna Spiller
	Norma Yarbrough		Kathy Voss
3rd Place	Donna Nunes	64 Ico	Birds
C Flight	7 Players	50	K.K. Beecher (3)
1st Place	Linda Hudson	58	Mary Burns
2nd Place	Marlene Cathro	65	Barbara Horrigan
<u>D Flight</u>	1 Player		Linda Hudson
1st Place	Joanna Spiller	57	Gerry Meeks (2)
<u>Green Flight</u>	4 Players		Maxine Whalen
1st Place	Ellie Clow	55	Norma Yarbrough
Total Comment	4/45/2040		
Tuesday Sweeps	4/16/2019		
Game: Your Lucky Day			
A Flight	8 Players		Birds
1st Place	K.K. Beecher	45	K. K. Beecher
2nd Place	Mary Burns	53	Darlene Cortez
	-	33	Linda Johnson
B Flight	10 Players	40	Linda Johnson
1st Place	Lorrie Sjomeling	48wco	
2nd Place	Ina Pickard	48lco	CLI- L
3rd Place	Donna Nunes	50	Chip-Ins
<u>C Flight</u>	10 Players		Linda Brown
1st Place	Barbara Spraul	45	Ellie Clow
2nd Place	Linda Hudson	46	Anita Fairfield
3rd Place	Dianne Schneider	51	Linda Johnson
<u>D Flight</u>	3Players		Linda Kamashian
1st Place	Linda Kamashian	43	Donna Nunes
Green Tee Flight	3 Players		Lorrie Sjomeling
1st Place	Dawn Haggerty	49	Rita Wacker







MARY BURNS 2019 CLUB CHAMPION

The Canyon Lake Women's Golf Club held their 46th annual Club Championship Tournament on March 19, 21 and 26. The field consisted of 28 Players divided in to three flights. Mary Burns was the overall gross winner and was toasted with Champagne by her competitors, received flowers and will have her name engraved on the perpetual club championship trophy. Mary won with a score of 274, winning by 11 strokes.

Flight winners are as follows:

A Flight: Marilyn Bridges, KK Beecher, Anita Fairfield, Gerry Meeks B Flight: Lorrie Sjomeling, Kathy Voss, Valerie Montgomery, Ura Furry C Flight: Linda Hudson, Barbara Spraul, Kay Arth, Linda Helmer

The club congratulates each of the winners, and all the members who participated in this major event. The club also thanks Linda Hudson and Linda Helmer for the beautiful table decorations, Pat Kemball and the Pro Shop staff for their assistance with this tournament and the Country Club staff for the tasty lunch.

A FLIGHT WINNERS



KK BEECHER ANITA FAIRFIELD GERRY MEEKS MARILYN BRIDGES

B FLIGHT WINNERS



VALERIE MONTGOMERY URA FURRY KATHY VOSS LORRIE SJOMELING

C FLIGHT WINNERS



LINDA HELMER KAY ARTH BARBARA SPRAUL LINDA HUDSON





Cover Story: The First Horserace of the Year - April 26th 5:00 PM

A long-standing tradition has begun another season. Some summer Friday afternoon, new arrivals to Canyon Lake Golf will be surprised to see dozens of golf carts scurrying around groups of golfers as they play through together. The regulars will tell them it's the horse race, a fast-paced game of team play, all on the same hole at the same time.

From a distance it looks like mass confusion. Up close, it is fun event to watch and participate in.

When I arrived in Canyon Lake in 1996, the horseraces were in full swing. They were being run by a member Dick Lee. In about 1998 Dick told the membership that he was unable to

continue his horserace duties and the races would have to be shut down unless someone were to step forward and take over his duties. The horseraces were so much fun that I volunteered to run the races for the rest of the year. That has never ended.

For those of you who don't know what a horserace is, it is a golf game that has 20-60 players compete. Teams are formed, and every team tees off the first hole at the same time. That means there are about 10 -15 balls laying in the first fairway after the start with all the players and maybe 20-50 spectators. So



there are maybe 30-40 golf carts out in the first fairway. The game proceeds as an alternate shot game and the score for each team is recorded. Most races are about 4 or 5 holes, although occasionally more and sometimes we go "cross country".

The person who controls all the shots and keeps score is the Marshall. It is a demanding job taking a lot of stamina and golf rules knowledge to do this job. One of our members, Marcus Schonabaum, a multiple club champion usually handles these duties.

After 2 or 3 holes depending on the size of the field, some teams are eliminated, and they are done for the night. In a typical 4-hole race, we play holes 12,13,10,11 finishing in front of the country club deck. There is an entry fee collected from each player and the 1st,2nd and 3rd place teams share this money. We also run a pari-mutual so all the participants and spectators can make a wager on the team or teams they like, much the same as at Santa Anita. The payout holds out a certain percentage of the pot for use in supporting the golf

club and individual tournaments.

We usually have a race every 2 to 4 weeks, depending on scheduled tournaments and POA events. All in all, the typical horserace lasts 1.5-2.5 hours. The participants and spectators usually gather in the Country Club afterwards for drinks, dinner and camaraderie.

Watch for the email announcements. Sign-up your group to play or place your bets in the Magnolia Room before the 5:00 PM start and join the crowd when the play begins.



Jim Paulis

News and Information Restoration of the Lakes on 13

A final design has been selected and the construction drawings and specification are complete. The image to the right shows the configuration. Blue represents the outline of the new lakes and the cross hatched areas represent the parts being filled in. The bridge is being replaced by an earthen walkway with boulder wall borders. The green rough will now slope to the lakes or to short boulder walls at selected locations. The Green Committee has participated in the selection and commented on the design. It looks great – can't wait to see the finished product and enjoy full lakes again!

The Request for Bids is being prepared and it is expected that the project will go before the POA Board in July, after the bids are received, for final funding approval. The suggested November 2019 completion is in sight.



CARTS Greens and Fairways



Obey all posted limits on Golf Cart access to the fairways and markers showing the boundary when approaching the greens. Avoid driving near wet areas such as on 1, 5 and 16.

Golf Carts must always be kept 15 yards from the greens, even for our handicapped golfers. Stay on the Cart Paths whenever possible

Unless otherwise posted, the 90-degree cart rule is always in effect. All par 3's are cart path only.

If you see a violator, remind them politely about the rules and let our Marshall know. The fairways, greens and surroundings are fragile. We must protect them to maintain the integrity of our playing surfaces.

Happy Birthday to TWG's Hub Watson

The Tuesday Work Group recently finished up their work morning with a barbeque Birthday celebration for one of their long- time members, Hub Watson. Born in 1924, Hub had recently turned 95 and is still a regular on the beverage cart — delivering water to the workers and donuts to the Tuesday morning lady golfers. He has been a member of the TWG since 1985 and CLAMS since 1990. Hub always brings wit and wisdom to the TWG and in 2013 received the TWG Golden Shovel Award for his outstanding service to the Canyon lake Community through his contributions to the TWG.

Hub and Eulene were married in 1947 and enjoyed 59 years together. Hub treasures his closely knitted relationships here in Canyon lake that are born and sustained through the spirit of unity for all. That spirit was personally valuable to him when his wife was ill for several years before her passing.

Hub said his greatest achievement to date is "getting old." Nice work Hub. You are a model for us all.



May 2019

Sunday	Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday	Saturday
			CLMGC Partners Best Ball You Pick	2 9ER'S Golf Gross/Net	3 ALB - 2-man Tin Whistle - Comm Picks	4 Lou DeYoung Joe Kamashian Aaron McKay Jonathan Merry
5 Chuck DeSalvo Greg Perry	G ary Ellis	7 CLWGC GROSS/NET General Board Meeting Ross Hanover Russ Smith	8 CLMGC - Four Man Scramble – Computer Picks foursome Alice Ramirez Robert Tice	9 9ER'S Golf	10 8:00Shotgun CLWGC MEMBER/GUEST	11 Darlene Cortez
12 Mother's Day	13 Maintenance Day	14 CLWGC Mutt & Jeff	15 CLMGC - Two Best Balls of Foursome – You Pick Foursome Dennis Pitts Allan Stone	16 9ER'S Golf	17 ALB - Partners Best Ball - Pick your 4-some Twilight Robert Whalen	18 Family 12:00 Gargalis Cup
19 Family 12:00 Gargalis Cup	20 David Derse Walt Popper	21 CLWGC Any Three Clubs	22 CLMGC Bandit game – 2 balls on 4's, 3 balls on 3's, 4 balls on 18. You pick	23 9ER'S Golf SB&R @ Glen Ivy	24 ALB – Individual Tin Whistle – Pick your 4- some Harry Larson	25 Fiesta Day Mark Wagoner
26 2:00 9er's Scramble	Memorial Day Dave Carlson	28 CLWGC Pick Ur 4-Some Two Best Balls	29 CLMGC Cha Cha – You pick Bob McCall Jerry Serdinsky	30 9ER'S Golf Guest Day Dave Hartman	31 CLMGC Club Championship 1pm Tee Times Carla Cords	Notes: CLWGC & CLMGC 8:00am Shotgun 10:00am 9er's

Getting to Know Steve Schneider, Director of Canyon Lake POA Operations By Ted Horton, CLMGC Secretary

I recently sat down with CLPOA Operations Director Steve Schneider to learn a little more about his professional profile, employment history and technical training, especially as it pertains to maintenance to the golf course. Here is what I learned:

Steve has BS in mechanical engineering from CSU-Sacramento and 10 years of experience in HVAC Construction and Control Systems Engineering. His education and previous work experiences have resulted in a highly self-directed individual adapted to the multi-tasking and problem solving demanded by POA Operations. A first look at his resume and list of accomplishments makes me feel that we are lucky to have him on our team.



When I asked him what caused him to pursue a career in Canyon Lake Operations he noted that "he was looking for a change of pace presenting more diversity than daily repetitive engineering tasks. POA Operations is anything but repetitive and boring and he has found an outlet for his life-long skills of building and project management". These skills have immediately been put to work at the golf course where Steve noted that "about half of his efforts at the golf course have been focused on problem solving". He noted "that the lake and irrigation system has been a baptism by fire for him".

We discussed workplace demands, how he approaches and solves problems by planning in advance and the use of available resources. "The most pressing challenge is the age of our community and its amenities. Stressed by time or outdated by change, many of the facilities need to be updated or replaced". The good news is that the POA and its Directors and Management are financially capable and motivated to address needed improvements. He views the recent

booster pump project to bypass the 13th hole irrigation pond as a source of water for greens was a positive project with significant financial return on the investment. When I asked what golf project has been a disappointment to him, "he quickly expressed his frustration with the road blocks keeping us from converting from potable to recycled water for irrigation of holes 3, 4 and 5".

Steve noted that the Operations Director needs to be well-networked with government agencies and local construction and supply companies. His previous experiences have enabled interaction with the POA Committee leaders and city management. These are important relationships due to the ever-changing nature of the Operations Department work demands. He enjoys working with Mark Louder and BrightView Golf Course Management and is usually not burdened with their challenges. He has found the Green Committee to be thorough in its suggestions and TWG is appreciated for the myriad of small projects accomplished without burdening Operations. Steve appreciates the open communication amongst all of the concerned parties.

Leading employees appropriately is critical to accomplishment of community goals. Mentoring, identifying skill gaps, strengths and weaknesses of his leadership team and special project management personnel is especially important to Steve. "Never ask an employee to do a job you wouldn't do yourself" is his motto. Employee situations, good or bad, need to be faced appropriately every day to keep the "stress level" as low as possible. If a situation might boil over Steve immediately attempts to lighten up the situation. "It's important to see that employees have all they need to resolve issues when possible". Gratification comes from getting the jobs done but delays definitely get under his skin. "It's important to always have a plan B, or C in the works – just in case!"

To stay at the top of his game, Steve has been taking Fred Pryor Certification classes on line along with 10 other POA Managers. A wide range of classes are offered such as Handling Difficult Employees; Project Management; and, various computer skill improvement courses. Steve is hoping to become California Association of Community Manager Certified (CCAM) this year, joining GM Eric Kasakoff, Director of Member Services Cory Graham and Executive Assistant Harmony McNaughton who are currently certified.

The Operations Director is in charge of overseeing budgets and financials in one of the POA's largest departments. Deployment of funds with fiscal discipline, attention to Reserve and Capital Projects and accountability to the General Manager and Community on the use of funds is important. It is critical to keep projects on budget and on point. Strategic thinking relative to the short and long range well being of the community is important and with POA solvency, he appreciates the opportunities to address many of the costly needs throughout the community. It's no surprise that he is finding that tightening environmental and water restrictions are affecting the community. It is a challenge to stay up to date on issues and adapt as necessary.

Steve doesn't play golf but assured me that he hopes to take advantage of Director of Golf Pat Kemball's offer of a couple of lessons soon. So, what does he do to relax? He has always worked on cars, hangs out with family and really enjoys the opportunity to sail his 30 foot Catalina on the San Diego waters.

Thanks for your efforts in Canyon Lake Steve. We all appreciate the results.

After Lunch Bunch" Your Friday game for 39 years......

Your ALB Committee is always trying to encourage new players to join our group. We could use some help. The next time we play and the game is pick your own partner, why not invite one of our club members who normally do not play with us to join us. Once they play with the ALB they just might become regulars.

```
March 22 – 3 Best Balls of Foursome – 16 Players
1<sup>st</sup> – Bob Stinson, Tom Fuhrman, Ross Hanover, & Mike Connor – 195
2<sup>nd</sup> – Bobby Gunter, Oscar Rowland, Jim Paulis, & BD Clow – 201
"Losers of the Week" – Jim Magill, Leroy Madera, Mike Pinto, & Vern Kelch – 210
"Skins" – Taylor/Henrichsen (#1), Tom D'Amato (#2), Mike Pinto (#5), Bobby Gunter (#14), &
         Vern Kelch (#15).
"Closest to the Pin" on #8 - Jim Magill
March 29 – Individual Tin Whistle – 22 Players
"A" Flight
                                          "B" Flight
1 - Clive Taylor - 28
                                           1 – Dennis Franks – 23
2 – Bobby Gunter – 20
                                            2 - Ross Hanover - 23
3 – Hugh Wagoner – 19
                                           3 – Jim Paulis – 22
"Losers of the Week" - "A" Flt. - Ray Freyre - 12 "B" Flt. - Ed Doidge - 15
"Skins" – Dennis Franks (#5 & 8), Oscar Rowland (#7), Hugh Wagoner (#9, 15, & 17),
        Jim Paulis (#14), & Ed Doidge (#18).
"Closest to the Pin" On Hole #15 - Oscar Rowland
April 5 – Partners Best Ball – 16 Players
1 – Bob Stinson, Dennis Franks, Jim Paulis, & Sven Henrichsen – 74
2 – Tom Pierick, Nick Valencia, Bob Tice, and Ross Hanover – 67
"Losers of the Week" - Vern Kelch, Oscar Rowland, Fred Espinosa, & Mike Connor - 66
"Skins" – Bob Stinson (#3), Vern Kelch (#4), Fred Espinosa (#6), Nick Valencia (#7), Sven
         Henrichsen (#9), & Dennis Franks (#15 & 18)
"Closest to the Pin" on #8 – Mike Connor
April 12 – Partners Best Ball – 22 Players
"A" Flight
                                             "B" Flight
1 – Vern Kelch & John Petersen – 58
                                               1 – Nick Valencia & Sven Henrichsen – 57
2 – Leroy Nelson & Phil Coughlin – 60
                                                2 – Jim Paulis & Ross Hanover – 57
"Losers of the Week"—"A" Flt.—Bob Clow & Tom Pierick—66 "B" Flt —Jim Magill & Leroy Madera
70
"Skins" – Tom Pierick (#1 & 4), Tom D'Amato (#5), Ross Hanover (#6), Carlos Ramirez (#13),
& John Petersen (#16).
"Closest to the Pin" on #11 – Tom Pierick
```

Quote – "Golf is a game in which the slowest players in the world are those in front of you and the

fastest are behind." Anonymous

Canyon Lake Men's Golf Club PRESENTS

2019 CLUB CHAMPIONSHIP

Friday, Saturday and Sunday, May 31st, June 1st and 2nd
Tee Times scheduled by the Pro shop, starting @ 7:00 AM
GROSS SCORE DIVISIONS:

Club Champion division; All ages, read page 1 of the rules Senior Champion division; age 55 to 64

Super Senior division; age 65 to 74

Master division; age 75 and above

Entry Fee is \$45.00, Cart, and green fee not included.

In addition to the gross score division's listed

There will be 4 net Flight divisions, based on handicap

May 15th L.I. will be used

The sign-up sheet is in the Pro Shop, along with rules,
And the full format

If you have any questions contact Tournament Director Jerry Watson 928-308-9276; email: watsondblplay@msn,com

Men's Club Anniversaries					May
The me	mbers of t	the Canyon Lake Men's Golf Club want			
to cong	ratulate th	ne following on the anniversary of			
their jo	ining our o	club in the year listed below			
			2012	7 years	Brian Helmer
1980	39 years	Jim Magill	2013	6 years	Alan Horst
1991	28 years	Tom Fuhrman	2013	6 years	Pat Maslach
1995	24 years	Leroy Nelson	2016	3 years	Don Cameron
1996	23 years	James Paulis	2016	3 years	John Gomez
1997	22 years	Ray Perry	2016	3 years	Vern Kelch
1999	20 years	Jim Musser	2016	3 years	John Miller
2004	15 years	Bob Carnagey	2016	3 years	Bob Tice
2010	9 years	Randy Bonner	2017	2 years	Bob Whalen
2011	8 years	Jerry Tennery			
				Jim Mag	gill, Club Historian

Canyon Lake Men's Golf Club **Board of Directors Meeting** April 3, 2019 Minutes

Call to Order: President Jon Evans called the meeting to order at 1:30 PM and led the Pledge of Allegiance.

Attendance: Present were President Jon Evans, 2nd VP Chuck Newsom, Directors Greg Brack, Rick Halsey, Ted Horton, Chris Poland, Tom Scudieri, Rod Smith & Jerry Watson. Absent was 1st VP Chris Wilkeson. A guorum was present. Six (6) members attended.

Approval of Minutes: It was moved Treasurer Smith, seconded by Director Halsey and approved "to accept the March 6, 2019 meeting minutes as submitted".

Director of Golf Report: Pat Kemball – Absent, no report.

Golf Course Superintendent Report: Mark Louder – Absent, no report.

SCGA Liaison Report: Dudley Thompson – absent – no report

Secretary's Report: Ted Horton reported:

All correspondence is current and all supplies are on hand.

- Get well cards in March: Jordan Ehrenkranz hospitalized; Sam Theodora medical setback.
- Sympathy cards in March: None

Action Items: None

Treasurer's Report: Treasurer Rod Smith presented his report, noting that:

Membership anniversary dates have now been obtained that will permit him to project dues income on the rolling monthly basis. The CLAPPS Beautification Tournament and Team Play have been paid this year. About 36% of the budgeted celebrations of life have been expended.

Money has been collected from all but two sponsors.

The club bank balance as of March 31, 2019 is \$29,167.83 but we owe SCGA approximately \$23,000.00. Action Items:

Refine accounting system – Director Poland & Treasurer Smith

Perform financial audit - President Evans, Treasurer Smith, Secretary Horton, Director Poland

Change bank signatures

It was moved by Director Halsey, seconded by Director Watson and approved "to accept the Treasurer's report as submitted."

Handicap Report: Rick Halsey reported:

During the month of March 2019: 42 indexes went down; 84 remained the same; 78 went up; 2 members have no index; 8 members have a local index (over 36.4); and 2 members have reduced indexes. 855 rounds were posted by 204 members; 6 cards had no date; 2 cards had a first names only.

Director Halsey noted that when he compared "rounds posted" with "rounds played from proshop records", he found significant discrepancies – 57 proshop rounds resulted in only 6 score cards posted. Offending individuals have been spoken to.

Note – You are permitted to play the occasional practice round where you try different clubs, etc. and are not required to post.

Reminder – 7-12 holes played – post as 9 holes. 13 or more holes played – post as 18 holes.

• Reminder – you can "use the GHIN/SCGA Posting App on your smart phone". Action items:

Major Tournaments: Jerry Watson reported:

The tournament committee will be scheduling all of the same tournaments we have experienced this past year. He commented on:

Spring Kickoff – 72 players participated,
President's Cup – The tournament will be match play by the first 54 to sign up. Currently, 36 have signed up. We will use full handicap as of April 1st. April 10th is the last day for signup. The goal is to make this a "fun event".

Action Items:

Dispersal of 2019 Tournament Schedule

Suggestions to modify Member Guest Tournament

Wednesday Game: 2nd VP Chuck Newsom reported that:

March contributions to the Veterans' Day fund was \$147; to the Picnic fund \$277.00 and to the Hole-in One Fund \$377.00. Two events were rained out. The Wednesday Game computer program permits a number of different games and we will be trying some different events over the next few weeks. Note:

In order to encourage guests to join the club, and not play regularly as a guest, CLMGC has established a policy that a guest can play once per quarter (3 months).

Action Items:

The skins game with half pops is on a trial basis for 3 months. It will become permanent in April by board action depending on member acceptance.

- Forward weekly announcement to individual Sponsors when they are featured. Can we determine
 whether the listed Sponsor wishes to promote his/her business with advertized promotion when featured?
- Review costs to upgrade computer system to enable broadcasting tournament results to dining room televisions.

Membership & Rules: Director Greg Brack reported that:

There are 240 members. 140 renewals were renewed online (58.22%). There are 3 Junior Members and 3 Social Members. There were no rules issues in this period.

1 new member joined – Welcome to Jim Corey.

 Director Brack réminded us to initiate conversations with players to gauge their interest in becoming a CLMGC member.

Action Items:

Saturday Game initiation – who will chair?

Public Relations: Chris Poland reported:

The 2019 CLMGC Roster book is available. Please report any errors to Director Poland. Copies will be distributed at the Wednesday game days and ultimately mailed to those who haven't been reached personally. The Bulletin went out on time but problems with the printer will have to be resolved. The 9ers and Family Club have not responded to possible participation in the Bulletin. Articles are always needed for the Bulletin.

Action Items:

Article covering results of Team Play

Board pictures displayed in Magnolia Room

Article promoting the upcoming City Championship Tournament

Green Committee: Tom Scudieri discussed items of interest from the green committee meeting: Golf course management is developing a bunker rake placement protocol – in the bunker or out of the bunker? The CLMGC members expressed a preference for "out of the bunker". Additionally:

Director Scudieri requested that members submit comments to him relative to golf course trees for consideration by the Tree Committee.

The lake redevelopment proposal at holes 12, 13 & 14 was shared. POA Operations is developing an RFP for the project to obtain prices for consideration by the POA Board.

The wall at the 6th hole has been completed and POA Operations will contract removal of the existing golf car path and replacement with a wider path. Be mindful of how traffic is redirected traffic during the construction.

Action Items:

Propose slow play rule for Board review next month. Prepare an article on slow play for the Bulletin

Social Committee: Chris Wilkeson – absent

No report. Action Items:

Cost analysis of events

President's Report: Jon Evans reported that:

The CLMGC Financial audit will be available within the next two weeks.

President Evans thanked the Thursday and Saturday Team Captains/Coaches for their efforts.

The golf clubs will be participating together in the golf car parade for Fiesta Day.

Action Items:

Purchase candy, balloons and decorations for Fiesta Day golf clubs golf car parade.

New Business: The following items were discussed:

- Gary Bradford and John Keigwin reported that due to excessive rain this spring Team Play had fewer competitive team practices, thus saving approximately \$1,000.00. In good conscience they decided to return the \$1,000.00 to CLMGC, suggesting that it be donated to the Beautification Tournament. The Board was pleased to receive the money back into the General Fund and will determine its dispersal at a later date.
- John Keigwin reported that the City Championship tournament will be promoted again this year. It is
 hoped that we can all cooperatively grow this tournament to help promote our club and city.
- Joe Kamashian reminded the members that the "Speak to the POA Candidates" session will be held at the lodge on Monday, April 8, 2019 at 7:00 PM.

Next Meeting: Wednesday – May 1, 2019 – 1:45 p.m.

Meeting Adjournment: It was moved by Director Smith, seconded by Director Brack and approved "to adjourn at 2:55 PM".

Respectfully submitted:

Ted Horton - Secretary, Canyon Lake Men's Golf Club

Canyon Lake Women's Golf Club Board Meeting Minutes April 2, 2019

Call to Order: 1:03 p.m.

Roll Call: Present: Ura Furry, Kathy Homewood, Linda Kamashian, Marilyn Bridges, Norma Yarbrough, Barbara Horrigan, Ina Pickard, Barbara Spraul,

Absent: Mary Burns, Sue Sell, Marlene Cathro, Linda Hudson, Linda Helmer

Pledge of Allegiance Led by Valerie Montgomery

Minutes: A motion was made by **Linda Kamashian** and seconded by **Norma Yarbourgh** to approve the minutes as presented from the March 5, 2019 Board Meeting. The motion was approved by all in attendance with none opposed.

OFFICER REPORTS:

President Ura Furry: Ura thanked Mary Burns and Darlene Cortez for a great Club Championship tournament. 27 ladies played. She Congratulated **Mary Burns**, our overall Club Champion, and the flight winners, **Marilyn Bridges, Lorrie Sjomeling,** and **Linda Hudson**.

The Senior Championship is our next tournament. The Beautification Tournament is April 27th. The Member/Guest Invitational is May 10. If you need a guest, let the committee know. She reminded us she would like donations for the raffle. She stated she emailed a survey about combining the Men's Club, the Niners and our Valentine Tournaments and only received 13 responses. Out of those 13, eight wanted to combine the three tournaments. She will email it again in a couple of months. We must decide before October. The garage sale is set for Friday and Saturday from 8 a.m. to 1 p.m. Items can be brought over Wednesday or Thursday and pricing will be done then. She scheduled 2- hour shifts on Friday and Saturday, so any help would be appreciated. She mentioned the Colony is having a Member/Guest the Tuesday before ours and they would like some more guests.

Treasurer Kathy Homewood: The treasurer's report was distributed for review. Kathy stated that we balance again this month. We donated \$100 to the Beautification Tournament. We received dues from a new member, Genoveva Estrada. The Hole in one as of March 31 is \$1857 plus \$21 from today. All expenses have been paid except for the Medallions. Ura stated that our total cost for the medallions and/or Cubic Zirconias for the Club Championship tournament was \$183. A motion was made by **Marilyn Bridges** to approve the treasurer's report for audit and seconded by **Norma Yarbrough**.

Major Tournament Chair: Mary Burns: Absent

Handicap Chair Linda Kamashian: The most improved golfer for March 1st to April 1st is Kathy Homewood. Followed by Gerry Meeks, Lila Gann and Julie Faia.

Tuesday Tournament Chair: Barbara Horrigan: The Low Gross winner for March is KK Beecher with a 92. Low Net is Donna Nunes with a 72.

Membership Norma Yarbrough: We have one new member, **Vivian Estrada**, but the money put in for her will go back out due to Bonnie Harlow's refund.

Recording Secretary Ina Pickard: No report

Corresponding Secretary Barbara Spraul: No report.

Rules Chair Marilyn Bridges: No report.

Social Chair Linda Hudson/Linda Helmer: Absent

COMMITTEE REPORTS

Green Committee: Linda Johnson - WGC Representative Canyon Lake Green Committee Report: March 14, 2019

Mark Lauder: Golf Course Superintendent

Greens are being verticut weekly. Rabbits are causing damage on holes # 4 and #5.

There are several areas of drainage issues, especially on holes 4 and 5. These are being corrected

Bunkers: The committee would like to hear from the golf club members as to whether the rakes should be left in the bunker or out of the bunker. The new rakes are here but continue to be broken. Roots that have grown in the bunkers are being removed. Let us know if you notice any further root growth and Mark will have them removed.

The left side of # 10 green is improving and the new sod is starting to grow

The lake continues to drain despite the large amount of rain we have had this year. The rains did remove a good portion of the growth in the ditch.

Wood chips are being added in the drought tolerant areas as needed.

Phil Hawgood: POA Liaison

The parking lot repairs are still on track to begin in October, hopefully when the course is closed.

Pat Kemball: Golf Course Professional

Pat presented the local rules to the committee. A motion was made and carried, that we accept these rules. They will be printed on the new score cards. Let Linda know if you are not aware of the new rules.

We have lost some of the 'outside members' due to moving or the increase in fees. The POA is marketing the local communities to increase the 'outside membership'.

Salvador Medina and Steve Schneider: Operations

The drought tolerant areas are being cut back and dead plants removed.

Steve presented a plan for the lake. This will go to the POA for approval.

TWG: **Don Norris** reported 'the wall' should be completed by the end of March. Then the POA will begin widening the cart path.

Mulching is continuing in the drought tolerant areas as needed. The next meeting is April 11th, 1pm in the Magnolia Room.

Report Submitted by Linda Johnson, Womens' Golf Club Representative

Marilyn Bridges asked about widening the cart path on 7 by the white and green tees so we don't have to step in mud when getting out of our golf cart.. Linda said at this time they are going to widen the path on Hole 6. She thought it would be very disruptive to us to have both done at the same time but she would bring it up. She stated that she also asked them to cut back the drought tolerant on 7 but it's up to the POA.

Linda Kamashian asked that the brush at the bottom of hill on 17 be cleared so the balls won't get stuck in the bushes. She also mentioned the shorter hitters would like the rough in front of the greens cut back so there would be more fairway to work with. She also wanted to know if the ditches could be kept clean now that the rain has cleared them out. Valerie explained that it is an environmentally protected area and we are not allowed to clean it, we would be subject to a large fine, etc. She mentioned that the water gathering under the bridge is being blocked by the brush and the water looks stagnant. She will ask Mark to at least open it up so the water can flow through.

Valerie said the BrightView contract expires May 1. They need an RFP. A group of four from the Green Committee went through the existing contract making changes or additions starting in October. They are still awaiting an RFP from the POA. If it is allowed to expire, they go month to month and we may lose Mark. Mark would like to stay and he would also like to take care of the drought tolerant. It was suggested we bring that up on Speak to the Candidates night.

Sunshine Lila Gann: No report . .

SB&R Darlene Cortez: We played at Jurupa, Six ladies went and five won. The next one is at Seven Hills.

CLIPPS: Valerie Montgomery.: CLIPPS are Working on the Senior Tournament.

18 Hole/Niners Liaison: Kathy Voss Absent. Kathy Homewood said the Niners have 3 new members: Colleen Whitt, Maryann Kay and Tess Welch.

Big Sister/Little Sister: Merilyn Murphy said she is wondering if there are any new members that need a big sister.

Old Business:

Outside membership. Ura mentioned that she brought up having outside members last year to increase our membership They would not have to be annuals. They would just join our club and play only on Tuesdays and in our events. Our Canyon Lake clubs can have 40 percent outside members. It was brought up we might be undermining outside annuals, but it was pointed out it might actually encourage people to move here and/or become an annual. Ura polled all present, including membership not on the Board. We all agreed it is a good idea. We can at least try it for a year. Joanna talked about the need to change our bylaws, Section 1, Paragraph 6 on Page 12 of the Roster. It was suggested to leave it as it is and instead add a section regarding nonresident members. Valerie and Linda Helmer will work on it and it will be published and voted on 30 days later. We would like to be able to announce this at our Member/Guest.

Medallions: At our executive meeting we decided to have sterling silver medallions instead of gold and a cubic zirconia instead of a diamond, if a winner wants a diamond they can pay the difference. The cost of the Club Champion overall winner sterling silver medallion is \$160; the President's Cup overall winner is \$140 and the cost of the medallion for the flight winners is \$100.

Ina Pickard mentioned that we budgeted \$800 for the Club Championship and President's Cup, that even in the worst case scenario it would only cost us \$400. She pointed out that the second place winners were receiving more than the people who were getting a cubic zirconia and suggested giving diamonds. After discussion, it was decided to stay with the decision we made at the Executive Board Meeting and stick with the cubic zirconia.

Ura mentioned that the Standing Rule needs to be changed to reflect silver instead of gold. medals, etc.

New Business: No new business

The next meeting will be May 7, 2019

Meeting Adjourned 2:25 pm

Respectfully submitted, Ina Pickard, Recording Secretary

The days of yore.....

Canyon Lake Country Club years 1981-1985



A new Clubhouse appears just around the corner, rather than a few years down the road. Herculean efforts by Jim Magill, Verne Hansen, Arlie Morrison, Sid Davis, Joe Hill, Vince Zettler and Jack Gardner has resulted in a tentative go-ahead by the P.O.A. Board of Directors. Our thanks to all for their hard work and a special thanks to Mavis Kerr of the Board for her guidance and patience. Construction estimates approach \$250,000, an amount that must be guaranteed by the Men's Club prior to final P.O.A. approval. Financing will be based upon pre-paid, transferrable golf fees and this will provide a means for raising the required funds for construction while at the same time funds would not be required from the Association budget and at the same time, our members may participate to whatever extent they find possible. Pledge forms for participation will be distributed at the Plumbout Tournament and all members of the committee have a full package that was reviewed and approved by P.O.A. --- so contact them at the Plumbout and they will be able to give you any desired details. Would you believe??? Annual elections are upon

Would you believe??? Annual elections are upon us for our 1982 officers --- see details in this bulletin.

Also, don't forget to renew your membership for 1982!!!



EXTRA-EXTRA-EXTRA



Hear Ye! Hear Ye!

Years of work are behind us, years of meetings are behind us, and the most recent survey is behind us. The time of reckoning is at hand.

TUESDAY MARCH 19th TUESDAY MARCH 19th TUESDAY MARCH 19th

Got it? That's the date of the P.O.A. Board meeting at which the results of the survey will be announced and steps toward implementing the results will commence to be formulated.

YOU WANT A NEW CLUBHOUSE? YOU WANT A NEW CLUBHOUSE?

Now is the time to show it. ALL golfers who would like to see a new clubhouse should be at this March 19th meeting of the Canyon Lake Board of Directors. It is

the most important meeting of all the meetings that have been held over the last three years related to the new clubhouse.

Procrastinate if you like. Go to bed early if you like. Take a trip out of town if you like. But lets not hear another word out of you about our shabby clubhouse if you dont show up at this meeting.

You've all heard the old idiom, "The squeaking wheel gets the most grease". Well, lets do some squeeking. Let's all 300+ of us show up at the March 19th meeting and let our Board know how strongly we feel about this most important project.

WE'LL BE THERE, WILL YOU?

Jim Coffron Jim Magill
Mel Prince Rob Caveney
Tom Wetzel Ralph Casaccia
Your Clubhouse Committee

The President's Message on the left above was printed in the September 1981 issue of our Golf Bulletin. At that time efforts to build a new clubhouse had already been in the works for a couple of years. As you can see from John's message he felt the building of a new clubhouse was just around the corner. Alas, you can also see from the article on the right that almost five years later club members were still working on the project. Jim Coffron was the Chairman of the Building Committee. He moved from Canyon Lake a few years ago and is now living in Topaz, Utah. Mel Prince passed away many years ago, as did Ralph Casaccia, and Rob Caveney. Tom Wetzel is still alive and now lives in Boise, Idaho. Jim Magill is still living in Canyon Lake and playing golf two or three times a week.

Next month's Golf Bulletin will have some interesting photos of the work in progress and of the temporary building that was used while construction was in progress.







Erin Furlong
"Your friend in insurance"

Lic.#OJ19931 www.erinfurlong.com

ADOBE
Insurance Brokers, LLC

855-236-2346 Ext. 232 (office) 951-526-4991 (cell) Erin@adobebrokers.com











The Sell Team

Gary and Sue Sell suesellre@gmail.com

DRE #01275236

951 · 660 · SELL (7355)















Pain Care Clinic Acupuncture
in Canyon Lake

951-244-7676 Dr. Li, Tina Yan
LAC PhD. O.M.D.

31740-3 Railroad Canyon Road
Canyon Lake, CA 92587











